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Thank you very much Mr. President  


I would like to inform about the development with regard to justice as follows: 
· Firstly, regarding the ratification of ICCPED, Ministry of Justice already submitted the draft Act on Prevention and Suppression of Torture and Enforced Disappearance to the Cabinet for consideration and we hope it will be approved in principle within this month. After that, it will be referred to Council of State and National Legislative Assembly. The passing of this draft Act will enable the ratification of ICCPED. 

· The Act will help ensure prevention, suppression, prosecution and remedy for cases related to torture and enforced disappearance. It will also set up the specific offence of torture and enforced disappearance, based on the definitions stipulated in the Conventions. 

· Secondly, on the downgraded status of National Human Rights Commission by the ICC, Ministry of Justice stands ready to provide any assistance to strengthen the capacity and work of NHRC. The Coordination Committee between Ministry of Justice, NHRC and various sectors has recently been established in order to foster the cooperation among agencies concerned. 
· Thirdly, on the National Human Rights Plan, the Cabinet has instructed all Ministries to seriously implement the plan and report the progress of their implementation to the Rights and Liberties Protection Department annually. Last year, the Department organized trainings for governmental officials in 9 regions nationwide and plans to extend to those at policy level. 
· The development of our National Human Rights Plan is well recognized by ASEAN Member States. Recently, we were invited by Malaysia to share our experiences since they are at the beginning stage in drafting their Human Rights Plan. 
· Fourthly, on treatment of prisoners, Thailand adheres to our international obligations. Department of Corrections has drafted a new Penitentiary Act aiming for the systematic reform of penitentiary system. The draft Act passed the revision of Council of State and will be resubmitted to the Cabinet shortly. 

· Meanwhile, there has been significant improvement for access to healthcare in Thai penitentiary system. The application of the Universal Health Coverage scheme enhances access to medical treatment for sick prisoners with Thai nationality. 

· To improve the rehabilitation and reintegration of prisoners into the society, the Department of Corrections has initiated the “Soft Prison” whereby the place of detention and place for preparation before release are separated. The Department also provides intensive Pre-release Program for prisoners.

· Furthermore, to address the overcrowding detention, Thailand has considered several alternatives to imprisonment including revising its legislative framework. A new draft law on narcotics control has been submitted to the Cabinet by the Office of the Narcotics Control Board with the purpose to have more appropriate and proportionate penalties and punishments, as well as alternative measures to imprisonment such as rehabilitation.
· We continue to provide specific care for vulnerable groups, taken into account their specific needs. This includes our treatment of women and mothers with children prisoners. As Thailand plays a leading role on pushing forward the Bangkok Rules, during the past years, the Department of Corrections has received a number of requests to visit our women prisons and share our best practices. 

· Fifth, to ensure access to justice for all, several Thai agencies provide legal assistance and services to all Thais and non-Thais without discrimination, for example, Rights and Liberties Protection Department has established Justice Clinics located in every Provincial Justice Office. In addition, the Justice Fund Act which becomes effective last month helps provide financial assistance particularly to people living in poverty, including expenses related to criminal proceedings such as a guarantee for bail release, forensic examinations, lawyer fees, as well as provides compensation for victims of crime. We believe the Fund would help reduce disparity among people in the society and enhance opportunity to access to justice for all in a more effective manner. 
· Sixth, according to the recommendation from the first cycle review and from the Committee on the Rights of the Child, we agree that Thailand should consider and thereby work towards raising minimum age of criminal responsibility from 10 to 12 years. The Department of Juvenile Observation and Protection has already conducted several studies which helped identify further actions that need to be done when the new minimum age is imposed. Currently, the issue is under the consideration of the Ministry of Justice Legislation Development Committee. The Committee also needs to find measures to address outstanding concerns, including insufficient budget, lack of facilities, and readiness of agencies concerned. 

